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Newsletter   

Edition 13—11th August 2022 

186 Mornington-Tyabb Road, Tyabb 3913       (03) 5977 4584     tyabb.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

 

PRINCIPAL’S DAY 2022 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Victoria celebrated National Principals' Day on Friday 
5th August 2022. A time to thank Principals and 
Assistant Principals for their contribution to the 

education of our students across the state. 

On behalf of Kris Grinsted, Mikaela Earl and myself, I  
would like to thank all of our students for their kind 
words, messages, cards and pictures on the day. We 
feel really privileged to work in such a great school with 
dedicated, hardworking and talented staff, amazing 
students, and a supportive school community. We love 
where we work and the people (staff, students and 

parents) we work with!! Thank you 

 

 

Last week our preps celebrated 100 days of school 
with a dress up day. Many children and their teachers 
dressed up to look 100 years old, hobbling through the 
gates in the morning with their walking sticks. Others 
dressed wearing 100 items. What a great day and big 
achievement! 

 
 

 

 

 

Pupil free  days 

Please mark these into your diaries as students do not 
attend on these days 

 
 

Term 4     MONDAY 31st October 
  (Common Practice Day)  - pupil free 
  Day before Melbourne Cup 
 

                    TUESDAY 20th December 
 Our final Curriculum Day is the last day of the    

school year. Teachers will plan and prepare for the 
following year. No students in attendance. 
 

Please note that in 2022 all Victorian Government Schools 
have been issued with 4 curriculum days and 2 additional 
common practice days. We still have one common practice 
day left for 2022. Given the additional pupil free days we have 
tried to choose dates that have less impact on parents. 

mailto:tyabb.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
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Parent opinion survey coming soon 

WE WANT OUR PARENTS/CAREGIVERS/

GUARDIANS TO TELL US WHAT THEY THINK!  

 

Our school is conducting a survey to find out what 

parents/caregivers/guardians think of our school. The 

Parent/Caregiver/Guardian Opinion Survey is an 

annual survey offered by the Department of Education 

and Training that is designed to assist schools in 

gaining an understanding of families’ perceptions of 

school climate, student behavior, and student 

engagement. We encourage all families to participate 

in this survey. Our school will use the survey results to 

help inform and direct future school planning and 

i m p r o v e m e n t  s t r a t e g i e s .  

 

While previously a random sample of approximately 30 

per cent of parents/caregivers/guardians have been 

selected to participate, this year, all families are invited 

to participate in the survey. The Parent/Caregiver/

Guardian Opinion Survey will be conducted from 

Monday 15th August to Friday 16th September. 

 

The survey will be conducted online, only takes 20 

minutes to complete, and can be accessed at any 

convenient time within the fieldwork period on desktop 

computers, laptops, tablets or smartphones.  

 

The survey results will be reported back to our school 

at the end of September and information passed on to 

parents via the newsletter and through our annual 

report.  For further information, please speak to your 

child’s teacher or visit:  

http:/ /www.educat ion.vic.gov.au/school/

teachers/management/improvement/Pages/

performsurveyparent.aspx 

I would like to urge all parents who receive 

an invitation to complete the survey online.  

We value this feedback and use the 

information provided to celebrate our 

successes and make improvements so our 

school is the best it can be for our students 

 

Lion’c club quiz 

On Thursday night three of our grade 6 students—
Thomas, Jemma and Tyson competed in the Lion’s 
Club quiz at Crib Point Primary School. They competed 
against three other schools answering spelling, maths, 
Australiana and general knowledge questions. They 
did an amazing job answering the questions in front of 
an audience to come second overall. That is a huge 
achievement and we are extremely proud of them. Well 

done Thomas, Jemma and Tyson! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

grades for 2023 

We are currently finalising our numbers for 2023 to be 

able to work out how many grades we will have next 

year. If you will not be returning to Tyabb next year, 

please let us know as this may have an impact on the 

grade structures we have planned. The earlier we have 

this information, the better we are able to cater for 

everyone’s needs. 

 

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/teachers/management/improvement/Pages/performsurveyparent.aspx
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/teachers/management/improvement/Pages/performsurveyparent.aspx
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/teachers/management/improvement/Pages/performsurveyparent.aspx
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Safety concerns / Traffic issues 

 

As mentioned in a recent Sentral post, we have recently seen an increase in the 

number of parents parking illegally in NO STOPPING ZONES or Disabled Parking 

Spots.  

We appreciate that there will always be traffic and parking 
issues at 3.30pm due to the high volume of students  
leaving both Tyabb PS and Flinders College. With patience 
the traffic is always clear by 3.50pm. We urge you to  
consider your children’s safety and the safety of others 
when you are dropping off and picking up from the school 
by considering the following: 

 

 

• Please obey all parking restrictions and signage including NO STOPPING zones. Parents 
are not permitted to park opposite the school and crossing this road is extremely dangerous for both you and your 
child. NO STOPPPING zones are there to keep people safe and are fully enforced with fines given when 
breached.   

• Obey the 5 minute parking rule at the front of our school between 3.30 – 4.00pm. Stress to your child to ‘watch and 
wait’ so you do not need to get out of the car to look for your child. A speedy changeover of cars improves the flow 
of traffic.   

• Please do not stop and wait in the middle of Jones Road for a spot. This blocks the flow of traffic. If there is not a 
parking spot please keep moving along to see if there are spots further on. Parents often stop when there are spots 
further on. If there is not a spot continue along Jones Road, turn around and come back for another attempt. To 
turn around you must drive around McLaurin Drive and turn back on to Jones Road or continue to the Bungower 
roundabout.   

 

Disabled parking — it is illegal to stop or park in a disabled parking spot  

without a permit 

 

We currently have two parking spots at the front of our school  

designated for disabled parking. These are clearly marked with both a 

painted symbol and sign. A disabled parking space can only be used 

by someone who has been issued with a blue / white disabled parking 

permit displayed prominently in the vehicle. Parking in these spaces 

without a permit is illegal and can lead to a significant on the spot 

fine. We appreciate that parking spots are limited at our school but 

need to ask that you be considerate of our parents and visitors with 

disabilities that limit their access in to our school. 
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Father’s Day stall 

 

Our annual Father's Day Stall will be held on Wednesday 31st 

August. 

Extra gifts can be purchased Thursday 1st September from 

8:45-9:15am 

Each child is asked to bring along $6 prior to the day of the 

stall if they wish to purchase a gift for Dad or someone    

special. 

Notices will be sent out prior to the day with information of 

when to return the money and form. 

We are kindly asking for donations for our stall. Please leave 

any donations in the basket in the office. Thank you. 

 

Father’s Day Breakfast 

The PFA Committee are inviting Fathers & Guardians to 

share a breakfast with their child/children, in the school hall 

on Friday 2nd September from 7:30am – 8:45am. 

We will providing a hot breakfast of one egg and bacon roll per 

person or toast with your choice of juice, tea or coffee. 

We are kindly asking for a gold coin donation from each adult 

and child to be paid on the day. 
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Please note that this page will be updated each newsletter as new events are scheduled  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What’s Happening  

Term 3 

TERM 3  

Monday 15th August Grade 4 Cranbourne Botanic Gardens Excursion 

Thursday 18th August Crib Point District Athletics - Selected Students 

Friday 19th August Book Week Parade 

Monday 22nd - Thurs 25th August Bookfair - Scholastic 

Monday 22nd - Friday 26th August Grade Prep - 2B & 3/4A Swimming 

Friday 26th August Grade 3 & 5 & 3/4 Science Discovery Dome 

Monday 29th August School Council Meeting 

Tuesday 30th Aug - 2nd Sept Grade 6 Golden Valley Camp 

Tuesday 30th August Grade 1 Moonlit Sanctuary Excursion 

Wednesday 31st August Father’s Day Stall 

Wednesday 31st August Prep 2023 Information Night 

Friday 2nd September Father’s Day Breakfast 

Sunday 4th September Father’s Day 

Monday 5th - 9th September Grade 2C - 4B Swimming 

Friday 16th September Last Day Term 3 - Dismissal Time 2.30pm 

PERMISSION & PAYMENTS 

Permission for excursions are now given through the Sentral App. 

Payments can be made via the Sentral App, direct deposit to the 

school bank account, BPay, EFT at the office or cash in an envelope 

with your child’s name, grade & excursion details. Please ensure 

the new school bank account is used BSB 063093 A/C 10000917. 

Parents that receive CSEF or use Centrepay, please contact the 

office to use these funds for payments. Also if you have any credits 

on your account. Thank you Admin. 
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Congratulations to each student who won their grade’s arrive on time 
all the time prize for the week of August 1st to 5th. Thirteen students 
selected bouncy balls and five selected a canteen voucher.  

Thankyou to everyone who arrived on time each day, this makes the 
start to the day much smoother for everyone. 

Congratulations to the following grades who had 100% of students   
arrive on time all week: 

 

2A  2C  6A  6B 

 

Welfare 
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Curriculum Corner 

 

The Process of Inquiry 

When teachers assist students at Tyabb Primary School to use the Inquiry Approach, they use a series of steps to help 

students get the most out of their investigations. 

Tuning In                

Finding Out 

Sorting Out 

Going Further 

Drawing Conclusions 

Reflecting 

What happens   

during tuning in? 

Engagement and     

gathering prior 

knowledge, pre-

assessment, questions 

for inquiry, goal setting. 

Sometimes, students 

will require some  early 

immersion or 

‘frontloading’ in the 

topic if little is known/

experienced. Some questions may emerge from      

students at this stage. What theories do we have? 

What do we already understand about this topic? 

What happens during the finding out stage? 

Experiences such as excursions are presented to          

students. Information and texts that add to knowledge 

are used so students can gather data first hand and in a 

range of ways. Knowledge and experiences are shared 

with the group. Data gathering through engaging with 

experts, surveys, interviews, film, experiments,            

observations or field work can also add to the finding out 

stage. 

What is sorting out? Organising, analysing and communicating the information gathered using a range of tools. This can 

be done through various learning areas too eg: through maths, arts, English, drama, music, technology. Reflective thinking 

occurs - revising original theories. Reviewing the big question. What meaning can we make of this data? What are we 

learning? 

What happens with going further? 

Raising or revisiting questions. Opportunities for  students 

to pursue questions or issues/interests of their own or in 

small groups. These questions may be picked up from 

earlier in the inquiry or have emerged from the shared 

inquiry. 

What happens when drawing conclusions? 

Stating understandings – what do we think and know now? 

How do we feel? High level thinking about the topic.    

Identifying avenues for action and application. Generalising 

What’s Reflecting? 

Taking action.  

Reflecting on the unit.  

How and why did I 

learn? What did I learn 

about this topic? What 

did I learn about myself? 

What should I do now? 

Then What? 

Students may go back to 

the start of the process. 

They may investigate 

more questions or they 

may present their ideas to 

a wider audience. 
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Curriculum Corner 

 

Excursions are an important part of the Tuning In process.  

Here the Grade Twos learn about animals at Moonlit Sanctuary. 

We got excited when the bus stopped. We hopped off. We were so excited to be there ad couldn’t wait to see all the animals. We were 

the first group to go on the wallaby walk. We had to walk through with hushed voices so that we didn’t upset or scare them. We were so 

excited to feed the wallabies. They were so cute and gentle.  

Next, we saw TimTam the Tasmanian Devil. She was so cute too and her partner Ronald. The keeper fed her raw chicken and told us that 

Tasmanian Devils are scavengers. They eat fur and bones from all the dead animals lying around. After seeing Tim Tam, we went over to 

the dingos and learnt that the girl dingo is always the boss. They also have thin bodies and wider heads so that they can fit through   

narrow spaces. Next, we saw a Cockatoo that could talk. There were lots of other birds there such as kookaburras, bower birds, owls and 

parrots. One of the parrots was an Orange-Bellied Parrot which are endangered. There are only 70 of them left. When we went to the 

reptile enclosure, we got to hold a carpet python. We also met a Bearded Dragon and a Shingleback lizard. They were so cool. The  

bearded dragon looks as though it’s spikes are sharp but they are actually very soft. We learnt that reptiles are ectothermic, which 

means that their body temperature varies with the temperature of its surroundings. 

After lunch, we walked around the rest of the park and then got back on the bus to go back to school. Our favourite part was when we 

got to feed the wallabies and hold the carpet python.                                     By Olivia and Lacey 2C 

Below: 

Students 

use the 

knowledge 

they find In 

other areas 

of the    

curriculum 
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Curriculum Corner 

 

Excursions are an  

important part of the 

Tuning In process.  

Here the Grade Threes 

learn about             

Indigenous Culture at 

the Cranbourne  

Botanic Gardens. 

Students 

use tools 

such as an 

Atlas in the 

‘Finding 

Out’ stage. 

Here grade 

fours learn 

about  

Geography 
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                                                            Classroom Capers 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Procedure writing - Making Lego! 

Here in 1B we have had an amazing time 

learning all about procedural writing.   

     

 

To learn how to write a 

detailed procedure we 

have made jam         

sandwiches, blown    

bubbles, put on clothes 

and finally this week we 

made Lego creations!  

After making our own Lego 

creations, we wrote a       

detailed procedure which 

included the materials and 

steps needed to recreate 

our fantastic objects!   

 

 What an amazing week!  
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                                                            Sporting Superstar  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jess of grade 6 has recently been 

selected to represent Victoria in 

AFL football in the State Schools 

Victoria U12 girls team. 

The team left Victoria on August 7th 

and travelled to Adelaide to       

compete against other                   

representative teams from around 

Australia. Jess unfortunately         

injured her thumb and did not get 

the opportunity to play a game, but 

this does not take away from the 

fact that she has put in an amazing 

effort being selected, and with her 

training commitment over the past 

few months. We are all very proud of you Jess !! 
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    Star Students 

PA Harper 

PB Alby 

PC Archer 

1A Theo 

1B Ashton 

1C River 

2A Thomas 

2B Oliver 

2C Alice 

3A Emeline 

3B Emily 

34A Billy 

4A Lily 

4B Izzy 

5A Ellora 

5B Harlow 

6A Shilah 

6B Seth 
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    Star Students 

PA Arlo 

PB Olivia 

PC Zac 

1A Jennifer 

1B Jarvis 

1C Chase 

2A Sam 

2B Abigail 

2C Noah 

3A Alexis 

3B Ellie 

34A Tyson 

4A na 

4B Jayden 

5A na 

5B na 

6A Jemma 

6B na 
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    Star Students 

PA Kaleb 

PB Rory 

PC Ruby 

1A Max 

1B Jay 

1C Elijah 

2A Abby 

2B Isla 

2C Olivia 

3A Addison 

3B Hector 

34A Lachy 

4A Gracie 

4B Tahni 

5A Milla 

5B Isla 

6A Max 

6B Oliver 
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August 

PREP 

Levi 
Ruby 
Alby 

Ashley 
Gus 
Arlo 
Ruby 

GRADE ONE 

Kai 
Brayden 

Hugh 
Zac 

Quinn 
Jay 

  GRADE TWO 

Sophie 
Lara 

  GRADE THREE 

Ruby 
Lochlan 
Madison 

Jessica 

 GRADE FOUR 

Khloe 
Amelia 

Noah 

Bailey 

London 

Tahlia 

GRADE FIVE 

Emily 
Savannah 

Jack 
Ella 

GRADE SIX 

 Oliver 

Seth 

Max 

Abby 

Kailan 
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Community News 

Crib Point Community Market 
Saturday August 13th 
9am to 1pm  
 
Last market opportunity to buy a gift for Father’s Day! 
Chance to win 2 tickets to the Moonlit Sanctuary 
 
INDOOR & OUTDOOR STALLS 
Handmade: jewellery, cards, aprons, kids’ clothes, 
soaps, pens, fretwork, knitted items, and decoupage. 
Eggs, potatoes, plants, eco-friendly products, up-
cycled products, Cribby Koala Treasure Hunt,         
Devonshire Teas, coffee, and lots more. 
 
Proceeds go to the Crib Point Community House and 
community programs 
Location: Crib Point Community House, 7 Park Rd, 
Crib Point  
Email: market@cpch.org.au 
Ph: 59839888 
 
Thank you, On behalf of the Crib Point  Community 
House Market committee 

mailto:market@cpch.org.au

